
Endeavor	PTO	Minutes	

Wednesday	February	19,	2020		

	

Meeting	called	to	order	at	9:25	am	

Attendance:	Julie	Gryder,	Jen	Herman,	Jenn	Cooley,	Maggie	Pasternak,	Gina	Vitelli,	Ashley	Neel,	Katie	
Duh,	Barbara	Mullins,	Theresa	Brock,	Kim	Peters	

Treasurer	Report:	Endeavor	night	out	made	$360.	Talent	show	brought	in	more	money	than	what	was	
spent.		Received	$20	for	spirit	wear.	See	financial	report		

Student	proposals	were	presented:	there	were	2	requests.		One	for	several	items	from	the	STARS	class,	
Jeffery	presented.		Total	amount	requested	$435.	Tyler	from	Mrs.	Adams	class	made	presentation,	
requesting	$86	for	materials.	Vote	was	taken,	approved	to	grant	both	proposals.	Total	was	over	the	
$500	allocated	for	Spring,	but	only	approx.	$250	was	distributed	in	the	fall	for	proposals.			

Principal’s	reports:	last	conferences	on	2/20.		We	have	a	meeting	2/21	with	Facilities	for	the	playground	
to	update	timeline	for	installation.	MAP	testing	moved	back.	Discussed	Mindfulness	Matters	Assembly	
and	how	it	can	benefit	our	students.	Mrs.	Brock	talked	about	this	being	a	hard	time	of	the	year	on	
teachers,	reach	out	and	encourage	the	staff	if	you	can.		

Presidents	report:	Discussed	Master	Facilities	Planning	meetings,	next	one	is	Feb	26th	at	West	Freshman.	
Summer	Fair	is	3/2	at	East	and	¾	at	West.		We	are	moving	the	March	meeting	to	3/11	from	3/25	due	to	
Mindfulness	Matters	assembly	schedule.	We	will	need	volunteers	both	days,	watch	for	sign	up	genius.		

Fundraising:	Next	Spirit	sticks	2/29.		Stacey	will	ask	for	help	if	needed.	Next	Endeavor	night	out	is	at	
Texas	Roadhouse	on	March	25th.	Flyers	will	be	sent	home	before.	

	

Programs:		Girls	on	the	Run-	Ashley	Neel	updated	that	they	have	17	girls	and	it	starts	today.		Lauri	
Herschner,	Stacey	Lang,	Krista	Grow	and	Jen	Sackenheim	are	helping	Ashley	coach.	

Jen	Herman	updated	on	Rocket	Blast-	signups	for	volunteers	went	out.	Ticket	order	forms	and	info	will	
be	sent	home.		

ThinkFest-	Maggie	reports	that	they	are	working	on	the	theme	and	details.			

Conference	dinner:	last	one	is	2/20,	sign	up	is	almost	full,	need	a	few	soups	if	possible.		

Volunteers	always	needed	in	the	work	room-	see	the	sign	up	or	contact	Jenn	Cooley		

DPC:		Ashley	passed	out	Barb	Bossu	award	nomination	forms,	asked	for	nominations.			

Old	Business:		We	are	meeting	on	2/21	with	Tony	from	Penchura,	and	the	Facilities	managers	to	discuss	
playground	installation	for	the	spring.		Reminder	of	the	Lakota	Science	Fair	on	3/6	for	grades	5-12.	
District	is	hosting	Cookies	and	Cocoa	for	families	new	to	the	district.	Will	be	at	the	Midpointe	library	at	
the	Liberty	Center	on	2/29,	12-2	pm	


